
 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall 

Meeting Date: August 18, 2015 Meeting Start Time: 7:05PM 

Board Members Present:  Chair, Fair, Hillman, Zipkowitz 

Absent: Phillips and Dauchy 

Clerk: Susan Nagy Absent 

 

1. Received as built plans for 174 Montague Rd., owner Bruce Watson. The C of C still needs 

H.A. Steve Ball’s signature. 

  

2. Received for 8 Teawaddle Hill Rd., owner Hilary Lithgow, application for DSCP and for 

local upgrade, concerning reduction of 12” separation for seasonal high groundwater conditions, 

with alternate system with pump. Check# 1209 received for $300.00. No plan submitted yet. 

Hearing for local upgrade scheduled for 9/9/2015 meeting @ 7:30PM.  

 

3. Received Application for DSCP for new construction on Map 4C, Lot56, Rattlesnake Gutter 

Road, owner Gabriel Wegal. Received check #166 for $150.00, and check #9511 for $150.00 

from William J. Sieruta, PE. Plans recommended for approval by H.A. Steve Ball. Assigned 

DSCP# C2015-08-18A. 

 

4. 2 Dudleyville Road, owner Tom Gorman, present. Issues concerning the new construction of 

a bridge connecting the two structures of the former Mill building which would provide 2 

bedrooms were discussed.  We agreed that a site visit by H.A. Steve Ball would be useful to 

determine the configuration and number of bedrooms before and after construction. Mr. Gorman 

agreed to contact Ball before our next meeting. The number of bedrooms affects the status of the 

septic system. 

  

5. Zipkowitz reported on a message received   from a patron of the Village Coop stating that he 

had a case of food poisoning from eating a slice of pizza from the COOP. He stated that he had 

talked to the manager as well. Zipkowitz contacted H.A. Steve Ball who said he would conduct 

a full investigation of the Coop. 

 

6. Zipkowitz will ask the Town Administrator to eliminate the answering service extension for 

the Health Agent. 

. 

7. Received from Leverett Fire Department a report on an emergency call made to a resident 

where they found poor living conditions with health and safety issues. They reported the 

situation to the Franklin County Elder Services, who will notify us if we need to take action. 

Resident was moved by ambulance. 

 



Pumping Reports: 100 Depot, 113 Juggler Meadow (Main House), 72 Teawaddle Hill, 231 

Montague, 364 North Leverett, 82 Juggler Meadow.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM.   

 

Next Meeting Wednesday, September 9, 2015 7:00PM 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  Fay Zipkowitz 

 


